SHREWSBURY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 100 MAPLE AVENUE SHREWSBURY, MASSACHUSETTS

MINUTES OF SCHOOL COMMITTEE EXECUTIVE SESSION Conference Room Shrewsbury Town Hall

Wednesday, February 8, 2017

Present: Ms. Sandy Fryc, Chairperson; Dr. Dale Magee, Vice Chairperson; Mr. Jonathan Wensky, Secretary; Ms. Erin Canzano, Mr. John Samia; Mr. Patrick Collins, Assistant Superintendent of Finance & Operations; Mary Beth Banios, Assistant Superintendent of Schools, Barb Malone, Director of Human Resources; and Dr. Joseph Sawyer, Superintendent of Schools;

Executive session was opened by Sandy Fryc at 8:57

Residency Request –

The committee reviewed a residency request from SHS Student who would like to finish his high school career at SHS even though his family has moved outside the district

On a motion by John Samia, Seconded by Jon Wensky, the committee voted to approve the residency request unanimously -5-0.

<u>Unit B Negotiations – Update from Barb Malone</u>

Barb Malone and Committee Member Dale Magee provided an update on Unit B negotiations. They both advised that these negotiations were going in a positive direction and we're hopeful to reach an agreement by the end of the week. Among the adjustments Unit B is seeking is to have similar language that exists in the Unit A agreement – specific to Bereavement & Retirement. Additionally, Unit B representatives are asking for a mileage stipend for the Athletic Director and a Professional Development stipend. Unit B would also like the flexibility to work from home, when appropriate when impacted by snow days and subject to approval.

Adjournment

On a motion from John Samia, seconded by Jon Wensky,, executive session was adjourned into open session at 9:25pm. Roll call votes were as follows: John Samia, yes; Erin Canzano, yes; Jon Wensky, yes; Dale Magee, yes; and Sandy Fryc, yes.

On a motion from John Samia, seconded by Jon Wensky, open session was adjourned at 9:26pm.. Roll call votes were as follows: John Samia, yes; Erin Canzano, yes; Jon Wensky, yes; Dale Magee, yes; and Sandy Fryc, yes.

Respectfully submitted,

Jon Wensky, Secretary

Documents Referenced:

- 1. Memo from SHS Principal Todd Bazydlo regarding student residency.
- 2. Letter from SHS student regarding residency issue.
- 3. Unit B Proposed Salary Charts Draft
- 4. Unit B Costs Draft
- 5. Per Diem Comparison